

John B. Kasich, Governor John B. McCarthy, Director

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Paula Steele, Regulatory Policy Advocate

Ohio Lieutenant Governor's Office

THROUGH:

Jim Tassie, Chief Legal Counsel

Ohio Department of Medicaid

FROM:

Debbie Moscardino, Chief

Bureau of Policy and Health Plan Services

RE:

Agency Response Choices Phase-Out Rule (OAC 5160:31-06)

DATE:

March 17, 2014

Thank you for your recent review of the proposed rule governing "Choices Phase-Out." Based upon your recommendation for no changes to the rule, the Ohio Department of Medicaid will proceed with the formal filing of this rule package with the Joint Committee on Agency Rule Review.